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 What an amazing year it has been! The Lord has blessed us with many opportunities to 
serve Him this past year and we are grateful. We did and saw more than we would have ever 
hoped and at the same time did not accomplish all that we would have liked to. I guess it is true 
what they say, “The largest room in the world is in fact, room for improvement.” Still this was a 
very satisfying year. As we have shared and you have read from others in this newsletter, the 
leaders training conference in Nairobi, Kenya was wonderfully blessed. The Lord accomplished 
more than any of us will ever know this side of Glory. Heather, Hannah, and I spent close to a 
month in Kenya this past summer preparing for and wrapping up the conference and VBS for the 
two schools and we look forward to next year with great expectations.(Perhaps the Lord is leading 
you to join us this next year. Please let us know.) We left Africa and traveled back to Ohio 

 where we spent some time recuperating and visiting with family and  
friends. We have had 2 furloughs these past 5 years where we have  
traveled extensively visiting, speaking and sharing with churches and  
groups about New Day and all the Lord is doing and they have been  
awesome. We have met so many wonderful brothers and sisters in the  
Lord. Unfortunately both times we have not been able to really spend  
much time with our families and friends back home. This last trip to the states after Africa we 
chose not to travel extensively, although we did make a short trip to Tenn. to be involved with 
Pleasant Grove Baptist Church’s VBS and we had a wonderful time. Apart from this short trip we 
stayed close to family and friends. It was a wonderful blessing to just be able to enjoy good 
quality time with those we love so much and see so little of. 
  

 We returned to Puerto Rico in August and celebrated our 6th wedding anniversary. The 
first couple months was spent getting caught up with all that happened in Africa and getting 
organized with all of the branches, and also updating the web page. We are now pretty much 
organized. I start working around 8:00am each day and work until about 5:00pm on 
administrative activities: video conferencing with branch leaders, answering emails, text 
messaging, publishing Bible studies to the online library, editing and sending things to be edited 
by some of our wonderful volunteers. Each day is new and different. We never know what the 
day will hold but look forward to each new challenge.  
  

 We started holding Bible Studies in our home on Sunday evenings a couple months ago 
with the Deaf, their families and friends. We have our services in all  
three languages: English, Sign and Spanish. We are grateful that so many 
 are coming to join us. It has always been important to us that we bring  
families together. It is our desire that the Deaf and their families learn  
and grow from one another. We have not been able to afford to travel  
to teach our sign language classes so we have been having them here at  

the house and they are being taught by the Deaf to their families.  
They are all excited and enjoying it greatly. It has been a wonderful year and we look 
forward to the next with great expectations!  
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There are currently 15 New Day Christian Ministry churches in 5 countries of Africa. They are 

located in Kenya, Uganda, Tanzania, Burundi and the Congo.  There are also 3 NDCM churches in 

Pakistan. We will be adding web pages for each branch as we continue to get organized and 

gather their information. Communication is slow from many of these branches because of the 

great distance between them and their limited access to computers. You can see all the 

branches that have a web page so far at: http://www.newdaycm.org/africa.html and 

http://www.newdaycm.org/pakistan.html Each NDCM church is reaching out to the world 

where they are with the love of Jesus Christ. As they reach out they need your help to serve the 

Lord where He has them. We pray that you will take the time to visit each New Day Church’s web 

page and see if the Lord is leading you to get more involved with them or some of the churches 

that have shared in this newsletter and pray about how you, your church, or Sunday school 

class can partner with us to assist these precious saints as they go into all the world making 

disciples.  Perhaps you are wondering: what is a New Day Christian Ministry Church? The New 

Day Christian Ministry churches have all been started either through our mission outreach 

efforts or through our online Bible Study Ministry.  More than 1,000 people in over 80 countries 

work through the lessons on our online library each month. We invite you to view our Online 

Library and feel free to use whatever materials you find there that will be a benefit to you and 

your church.  The web address is: http://www.newdaycm.org/onlinebiblestudy.html. Many 

who have started working through the lessons in our library then felt the Lord leading them to 

gather together with others to share what the Lord was teaching them. Many print the lessons 

and share them with their friends and families.  Each New Day Church has registered with New 

Day Christian Ministry and made a declaration of their agreement with our: Name and Vision, 

Ministry Goals, Statement of Faith, & What kind of church are we? You are welcome to view 

these documents at anytime at: http://www.newdaycm.org/leaderscorner.html or write to 

us with your request to receive these documents by mail at PO Box 801438 Coto, Laurel PR 

00780 and we will get them to you. God is doing so much we cannot tell it all! 
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New Day Christian Ministry Mogoko’s /Saika Report 
  
 Dear brother David,  

I am happy to take this new day the Lord has given to us as a free gift. Glory be to God always and 
forever. I hope this letter will find you and your family well in the Lord. I would like to give thanks 
for your donation. You gave for food.  May God bless you greatly and we have appreciated it very 
much. Our children in the orphanage are much happy since they get daily meal in school. I have 
attached some pictures and receipts for NDCM Kayole and NDCM Saika…. 
Brother David, that is how we spent the money you sent. May God bless those who are supporting 
these vulnerable children. We are praying for God to enlarge your territory so that you can be able to 
stand with us in this feeding program here every month. May God bless you greatly. We miss you 
greatly. I look forward to hearing from you soon. 
Yours in service   ~Naomi Nyaboke~ New Day Christian Ministry Mogoko 
  
 New Day Children Sponsorship: The children in the sponsorship are members of New Day 
Christian Ministry churches in Africa. We currently have about 70 children that need a person 
to sponsor them for $25 a month. This is a great opportunity for you or your Sunday school 
class to make a real difference in a child’s life. Do you feel the Lord leading you to reach out to 
one of these little ones? If so we encourage you to do so today. You can learn more about 
these children at: http://www.newdaycm.org/newdaychild.html. You can send your 
sponsorship support to New Day Christian Ministry, PO Box 610, West Carrollton OH 45449 
and be sure to write ‘child sponsorship’ on your check when you write. May God bless as you 
seek to serve Him!  

  
 

http://www.newdaycm.org/newdaychild.html


  

                                                                                                                                
                                                                          
 
 
    
 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 

  

New Day Christian Ministry Pakistan 
 

 

 

 

New Day Christian Ministry currently has 3 churches in Pakistan. They are: New Day Christian 
Ministry Faisalabad, New Day Christian Ministry Toba Tek Singh & New Day Christian 
Ministry Pakistan: Lahore Branch  

New Day Christian Ministry Faisalabed 
 

Greeting in the matchless name of Jesus Christ. We are New Day Christian Ministry Faisalabad Pakistan. 
God is using us in the city and rural areas. We are providing free Gospel song tracks to the Christian people. 
They enjoy listening to the Gospel songs. Now a days we are making Christmas song CDs which we are 
introducing as New Day Christian Ministry Faisalabad Pakistan. It is great honor for us to be a part of 
New Day Christian Ministry. We are providing free Christian books because most of the Christian people 
of Pakistan cannot afford to buy a book themselves because they are too expensive. When they come into the 
church we give them the free Christian books/Bibles. We go out to preach the Gospel in the Muslim 
villages, distribute Christian books and Gospel songs, and minister to Christian pastors and leaders to help 
them reach out with the Love of Jesus Christ and to be able to share the truths of God’s Word. 

Future Goals 

 

1-To Establish a Library for Christian and Muslims so that they will come into the library and read the 
word of God and other Christians books. Many Muslims in Pakistan want to convert to Christianity but 
they are afraid to because other Muslims will kill them. When they come into the Library, they can have 
the opportunity to know more about the word of God. 
 

2- Provide help for those seeking an education and skills and to give knowledge and a formal education to 
children and women. Most of the Christians of Pakistan do not have good jobs because they have no 
resources to get an education and work skills. We want to help them to get an education and the skills they 
need. 
 

3-.To plant New Day branches, build worship centers, and improve the quality of Pakistan. As we have 
shared, Pakistan is a non Christian country. There are very few churches here and we need the Gospel of 
Jesus Christ to be shared throughout Pakistan. Therefore we want to build churches in the villages where 
they can come easily and can receive the Gospel and understand more about the word of God.  God Bless you 
and Please Pray for our work and Ministry.  

~Kashif Hazqial ~ New Day Christian Ministry Faisalabad Pakistan 
Visit their page to learn more at: http://www.newdaycm.org/faisalabad.html 

  

New Day Christian Ministry Toba Tek Singh 
 

Greetings! We are New Day Christian Ministry Toba Tek Singh.  It's all in God's plan for us to be a part of 
New Day Christian Ministry. With the blessing of God, when the Lord provides, we try to feed to the 
children as much as we can. We feed our village children with rice. We are helping orphans, pastors, and 
poor families. There is a pastor in our village that we are supporting monthly. There is a Christian family in 
our village. They have 6 family members, a mother and 5 children. The father died 6 months ago. Nobody in 
their family is able to work in order to provide the food for them. We are helping them each week to get 
food. We are helping them as much as we can. We are sharing our clothes also with them because it is very 
cold in Pakistan. We are not able to buy them new warm clothes but we share with them our warm clothes 
instead.  
 

     Each Christmas in our village, our ministry has a prayer meeting. We invite the pastors from other 
cities and villages and we also invite people in. As Christmas time grows closer, we will ride our bicycles 
into different villages of Pakistan and we will preach the Words of God there and we will invite the people 
to come to our village to celebrate Christmas together and have a big prayer meeting. I believe that God has 
a great plan for this coming Christmas. 
  

Future Goals 

1. We want to provide Bibles to the people in Pakistan. There are lots of villages here in Pakistan where 
Christians live and don’t have Bibles. We want to provide free Bibles to everyone as God provides.  

  

2. We are planning to buy a printer and we want to print the online material from the Internet and after 
translating them into our Urdu language (Urdu is our Native language here) we want to give to hand 
them out to our congregation. If it is God's will we will be able to do it very soon.  

~ Sahil Saleem~ New Day Christian Ministry Toba Tek Singh 
Visit their page to learn more at: http://www.newdaycm.org/toba.html 

 

 



  

 
 
 
      
   
 
 
 
 
 
                                            
 
                                                      
 
                                                                       
 
                                                         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

This past month we were able to purchase Bibles and distribute them to all 50 families of the New Day Christian Ministry Toba Tek 
Singh  Branch in Punjab, Pakistan. Now 450 people have daily access to the Word of God in their language for the first time. What a 

wonderful Christmas gift! We want to thank all of you who continue to support our Bible distribution ministry. There are so many who 

need Bibles and it is often very difficult for them to obtain them. May the Lord bless and use you to share His Word around the 

world. “For as the rain comes down, and the snow from the heavens, and does not return there, but waters the earth, and makes it 

bring out and bud, and give seed to the sower and bread to the eater; so shall My Word be, which goes out of My mouth; it shall not 

return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall certainly do what I sent it to do.” (Isa 55:10-11) 
 

 Are you familiar with the “Jesus” film? Two NDCM branches in Pakistan: Faisalabad and Toba Tek Singh, who are located in 

the province of Punjab, Pakistan will soon be working together to show the Jesus film to the surrounding villages. We have been 

organizing and making the plans for them to be able to use a projector to show the movie as a theater type viewing in the villages 

where they serve the Lord. Please pray for this awesome opportunity to share the Gospel in Pakistan. We will need $70 to rent a 

projector for a weekend of showing the Jesus film in Punjab, Pakistan. If you feel led to support this outreach please send your 

special donation to New Day Christian Ministry and write “Jesus Film” in the memo section of your check or you can give your special 

donation on our web page. http://www.newdaycm.org 

  

 

 

 
 

Bibles For The World / The Jesus Film 
 

 

  

Ministry Support 
 

 
As you have read through our newsletter you have had an opportunity to learn a little more about what the 

Lord has been doing through New Day Christian Ministry.  We started out as two people saying, “Here are we 

Lord send us”. Now 5 years later this request has grown into a reality far greater than we could have ever 

imagined. We have traveled further and seen more than we could have dreamed. Today we are still saying here we 

are Lord send us. Through God’s grace and mercy many now have joined us as they too are saying, “Here am I 

Lord send me” and we are so grateful they have joined us. It has not all been easy, but we never expected it to 

be. We do not and cannot do this on our own. We trust the Lord each and every day.  Our ministry has expanded 

far greater this year than we could have ever dreamed, while at the same time, the financial support we need to 

pay our month to month bills has dwindled. We have lost 5 regular supports these past two years. Sadly we have 

also seen that many churches are cutting their missionary support from their budgets affecting several of our 

missionary friends. That is why we are so grateful to those of you who have remained faithful, and those who 

have stepped in and are making sure this work continues. This is truly God’s work and we are very grateful for all 

that He has been doing. We are very grateful that the Lord has been using many of you to accomplish it. This 

month has been more difficult than most. We are praying the Lord will touch the hearts of a few who will partner 

with us in this coming year as we look forward to all the Lord has prepared.  

We encourage you to pray and seek the Lord's will concerning whether or not it is His desire for you to invest 

your prayers, time, & financial support in this work. If you feel the Lord leading you to become more involved 

with supporting New Day Christian Ministry and the many opportunities we have shared with you in this 

newsletter please go to our web page at:  http://www.newdaycm.org/ministrysupport.html where you can find ways to 

support the ministry work God is leading you to. Your donations can be made by check or credit card, by clicking 

on the donate button under the ministry the Lord is leading you to. You can also send your donations by mail. 

Please be sure to write in the memo of your check or include a letter that will share with us where the Lord is 

leading you to invest your prayers and financial support. You can mail your donations and letters to:  

       Ministry Support                                Gifts, Cards, or Letters 
 New Day Christian Ministry            David, Heather & Hannah Ingram 
           PO Box 610                                                   PO Box 801438 
  West Carrollton, OH 45449                        Coto Laurel PR 00780 
  

  

  

 

http://www.newdaycm.org/ministrysupport.html

